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September 29, 2006

Mr. Robert Zolyak

PennDOT Bureau of Public Transportation

P.O. Box 3151

Harrisburg, PA  17105-3151

Dear Mr. Zolyak:

On behalf of the Board of Directors and members of the Pennsylvania Public Transportation Association (PPTA), thank you for your work in assuring a positive outcome to our discussions regarding a streamlined small transit vehicle procurement process.  

As you know, over the last several years the PPTA Maintenance Committee has worked with Bureau (BPT) staff on vehicle procurement specifications.  At our most recent meeting with BPT and Department of General Services (DGS) staff, we were pleased to be engaged in a joint effort focused on defining the optimum standards to be included in the new specifications.  The result is a state spec that has raised the minimum standards, which should decrease future operating costs.  The DGS staff is to be commended in their willingness to work with our Committee, comprised of transit’s very best maintenance directors, representing Pennsylvania’s urban, rural and community transportation providers.

One concern we have is that we do not have the ability to specify the type of bus body construction (i.e. aluminum, galvanized steel or fiberglass) with this pooled procurement, as specific body types work better in certain applications. We are hopeful that the situation can be remedied in future contracts.  We also urge care in accepting the lowest bid vendor and vigilance in assuring the vehicles obtained through the streamlined pooled procurement process will be safe, reliable, and of high quality. This may be accomplished by establishing a performance grading system, monitored by BPT with input from the PPTA Maintenance Directors on actual vehicle delivery performance. 

We welcome the streamlined process and look forward to our continued work together to assure dependable vehicles administered by the Bureau for Section 5310 and Community Transportation Capital (CTC) grantees.  Again, thank you for engaging the PPTA Maintenance Committee in this important project to improve the procurement process.
Sincerely,
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Martha Knarr Pierce

Executive Director
cc: Dennis Louwerse


Richard Farr  

Gary Williams

Toby Fauver
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